MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

NOVEMBER 20, 2013
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.   Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CAL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present   



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present 



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present



Comm. Michael Costello
Absent
Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meetings held on October 16, 2013, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and gave report. Bob stated that Comm. DiLieto advised him of William Arfken’s passing. Bob met with Bill’s wife and told her that he will submit the insurance claim for $25,000.  Mrs. Arfken was not aware of this insurance.  She was very appreciative.  A discussion followed.
Bob stated that he had given Joe Massoni a quote for next year’s insurance premium of what he thought it would be.    The final number came in a little higher.  Bob gave the Board a copy of the 2014 Fund Year Assessment proposal.  The total assessment is $52,833.

Comm. Dipierro asked Bob if we gave up anything. Bob said “no.”  Comm. Dipierro thanked Bob for going to see Mrs. Arfken.

There was a discussion on sending letters to Life members advising them of this Life insurance policy.  A discussion followed.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa was present and gave report.  Chief Costa said that the members of the Fire Company attended Bill’s funeral.  He said there was a good 
turnout.

Comm. Dipierro asked if they were good with maintenance for the rest of the year.  Chief Costa said that the new hose came in and the expired hose was given to Spotswood.  A discussion followed.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present.  Ernie said that he wanted to thank everyone for their prayers and good wishes for a speedy recovery.  He also wanted to thank Pat for covering for him while he was recuperating.
Comm. Dipierro thanked Ernie for his continued efforts and work.  It has always been good.

Ernie stated that Pat completed an 80 hour arson investigation course.  It was really intense.

Ernie said that the billing went out for non-hazard fees, and the money is coming in.  He has developed the 2014 Budget, but he would like to talk to Karen to see where they are at this time.  He would like to see how much was spent to see if he needs to increase his budget for next year.  A discussion followed.
Ernie said that they are on target.  He was wondering if they should put in an additional $5,000 in his budget for a part-timer if they should need one.  They are not at that point yet. A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro suggested that they do put in the additional $5,000 in the budget in case they need it.  Comm. Dipierro stated that it will be offset by the income from the additional buildings being built.  A discussion followed.

The Board was in agreement to add an additional $5,000 to the Fire Prevention Budget.  A discussion followed.

Ernie stated that the Carbinite cloud back-up was installed.   He has submitted the bill for this work.  Ernie said that he received a computer alert about a virus.  A discussion followed.
The poster contest is still going strong.  There was a discussion on lock-down policy for the schools.  Ernie still has not heard from police on this matter.  A discussion followed.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Chief Costa submitted a bill from the Fire Company for reimbursement of the expenses for the new doors and windows.  A discussion followed.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf was present and gave his report.  Attorney Youssouf said that he had the Resolution authorizing the purchase of the Chevrolet Tahoe Motor Vehicle, which was adopted at the last meeting.  This Resolution should be attached to the October minutes.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the 2014 Budget should be introduced by 12/17/13.  Our next meeting will be held on 12/18/13.  Advertisement of the public hearing should be at least ten days prior to hearing.  A discussion followed.
Joe Massoni stated that they have an outline for the 2014 budget, but there is a matter of litigation.  He hopes that this matter will be resolved by December.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that he wrote a letter to Bond Counsel, Mr. Ronald Ianole, requesting his services to process the application to the Local Finance Board for the Firehouse Project Bond issue.  Attorney Youssouf said that he also wrote a letter to the Monroe Township Planning Board pertaining to this matter.  If the plans are ready for the firehouse project, he will submit them with the letter to the Planning Board.  He will then submit the application to the Local Finance Board.  The Resolution authorizing the application was adopted at the February 20, 2013 meeting.  A discussion followed.
Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt a Resolution permitting the Fire District to reimburse itself under IRS rules with some of the costs incurred prior to the receipt of the tax exempt bond proceeds.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that if bids come in above the $4,500,000.00, they will not be able to accept any of the bids.  If need be, they could request another bond referendum to increase the money, but he does not think that is a good idea.  Attorney Youssouf said that if they need more money it should be a special vote.  A discussion followed.

There was a discussion on asking the Township to waive fees.  

Lorali Totten from Crest Engineering said that she thinks the plans should be ready by the beginning of December to be submitted.

Ms. Totten stated that they have been working on the suggestions made by the public pertaining to the new firehouse. They were able to move the driveway away from the residents on Brandy.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked about the land.  Ms. Totten said that there will be a fence and trees along Texas Road.  A discussion followed.  Comm. Dipierro stated that they did a good job making changes based on the requests of the public.  A discussion followed.  
There was a discussion on the lights.  Mr. Mitchell said that the lights will meet requirements.  He stated that if they have to service vehicles on the apron, they would require additional light.

Comm. Dipierro stated that he will deliver the plans as soon as they are completed.  They are requesting at least 20 sets of plans.

Mr. Mitchell gave his report on the architect’s progress.  They need to make a decision on the structure of the roof.  Mr. Mitchell gave an analysis of the roof framing options.  A discussion followed.  
The architect’s recommendation for the office roof framing is wood-2x12 rafters and ridge, 2x8 cj’s, steel beams.  The recommendation for the apparatus bay roof framing is steel – sloped bar joists with steel beams (2 columns).  Comm. Dipierro asked the Board’s opinion.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun stated that they should go with the architect’s recommendation.
Mr. Mitchell gave the Board a sheet showing cost estimates from contractors, NASCO, EPIC, and DIGGS.  It will be a 5 million dollar building, and if they can bring the costs down, they can get it to four and a half million.  Mr. Mitchell stated that DIGGS is the best contractor he ever had.  A discussion followed.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was present and gave his report.  Joe stated that one line item that may run short is Firehouse Maintenance and also maybe Professional Fees A-11a.  Line item transfers may be needed.  
Joe stated that he is waiting for information pertaining to litigation.  We may have some cap issues and may have to ask for a cap waiver.
Joe said that there was a 1. 9% increase in ratables.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. DiLieto read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM

Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website



A-8

Absolute Fire Protection - $326.80 – repairs 51-3


0-15
Bank of America - $376 – fuel & I-Chief membership

0-9, 

Circle Janitorial Supplies - $1,051 – cleaning supplies

0-8
Citgo - $178.86 – fuel 





0-9

Citgo - $141.58 – fuel 





0-9 
Coffee Distributing - $59.85 – coffee




A-8

Coffee Distributing - $358.06
 - coffee supplies


A-8
Coffee Distributing - $43.33 – coffee supplies


A-8
EPIC - $3,852 – cost estimator




A-11a
Feldman, Sablosky Massoni & Co. - $2,962 – accounting fees
A-11
FF1 Professional Safety Services - $3,115.20 – hose 

0-4
FF1 Professional Safety Services - $5,664 - hose


0-4
FF1 Professional Safety Services - $2,746.45


0-4
Home News - $49.04 – advertising 




A-1
Home News - $46.44 – advertising




A-1
Jammer Doors - $654.00 – repairs




0-15
Melick-Tully & Associates - $3,600 – soil & foundation invest.
A-11a
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $236 – training


0-16
Mitchell Associates Architects - $16,500  



A-11a
Verizon Wireless - $493.01





0-7
MTVFC#1 - $6,900 – reimbursement doors & windows

0-8
MTUD - $44,756.25 – hydrants




A-6
National Terminal - $600.68 – fuel




0-9
N.J. American Water - $174.40 – hydrants



A-6
Occupational Medicine Services - $285 – physical


0-18
RSI - $165.68 – (from last year) headset repair


0-15
Royal Transmission & Automotive Services - $95.93 maintenance
0-15
Township of Monroe - $11,554 – Radio System


0-6
TOTAL:  &107,085.56

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $590.11 – phone
 





F-3
NFPA - $230.35 – Fire prevention material



F-3
DCA BFCE-DORES - $250 – Life hazard use fee


F-3
Ernie Zih - $65.66 – reimbursement postage, back-up server
F-3
RumZdad, LLC - $385 – Computer back up



F-3
TOTAL:  $1,521.12


Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:   Comm. Dipierro stated that he hoped that within 2 weeks, we will have the drawings, and he will pick them up and bring them to the Planning Board.
Ms. Totten said that she will set up a meeting with the MTUD as soon as possible.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter pertaining to the renewal of radio licensing.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt a Resolution to go into Closed Session to discuss attorney-client privileged matters and pending litigation.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M.

Public meeting re-opened 9:35 PM.

No further business discussed,

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
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